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July 21, 2008 

 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Data Request Response Center  
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
 
RE: Docket No. 06-999-03 In the Matter of Consideration of the Amendment of 16 U.S.C. 

Section 2621 - Consideration and Determination Respecting 
Certain Ratemaking Standards for Electric Utilities by the 
Energy Policy Act of 2005  

  
Dear Mr. Larsen: 
 
  The Commission is in receipt of Rocky Mountain Power’s (“Company”) Proposed Fossil 
Fuel Energy Efficiency Standard Plan filed on May 21, 2008.  In this filing the Company provided a 
sample of the Standard Plan for the Huntington power plant, entitled Huntington Plant Heat Rate 
Improvement Plan, and proposed to file a complete plan for all of the plants by March 31 of each 
year, with the first full report due by March 31, 2009.  The Company also committed to submit its 
summary of FERC Form 1 data at that time.  The Company states that prior to this filing it prepared 
and circulated a draft sample plan to participants of the collaborative fossil fuel generation efficiency 
work group composed of members from the Commission staff, the Division of Public Utilities, the 
Committee of Consumer Services, and others, and that no additional comments were received.   
 
  The Commission has reviewed the Company’s Proposed Fossil Fuel Energy Efficiency 
Standard Plan in the above referenced docket and looks forward to the filing of the first full report by 
March 31, 2009. 
 
Sincerely,     
 
     
/s/ Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary 
 


